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Local share of severance tax debated
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HARRISBURG - The debate over whether Pennsylvania should enact a severance tax on natural gas production heated up again when Gov. Ed Rendell renewed his call last week for a 5 percent levy. 

Aside from the question of whether Pennsylvania should have a severance tax, there is debate over how to dispense an anticipated $100 million in annual revenue at the start. 

Mr. Rendell suggested that 10 percent of severance tax revenue be earmarked to help communities in Northeast Pennsylvania and elsewhere impacted by drilling operations for the deep gas pockets in the Marcellus Shale Formation. He wants the other 90 percent of revenue to go to a proposed fund to help state government offset the loss of federal stimulus aid in fiscal 2011-12 and a spike in public pension costs. Under the governor's proposal, the severance tax would be levied starting this year, but the revenue wouldn't be tapped until July 2011, after his term ends. 

Some area lawmakers like Rep. Jim Wansacz, D-114, Old Forge, have called for reserving up to 40 percent of severance tax revenue for communities. Local officials want money to address issues ranging from the wear and tear that drilling trucks take on local roads and bridges to environmental cleanup from spills in waterways. 

Statewide environmental groups want a slice of severance tax revenue for programs to preserve the environment. The state's Growing Greener program, which pays for everything from community parks and trails to reclamation of abandoned mines, is running out of money. 

The emerging debate over the local share carries echoes of the wrangling over the state law enacted last month to legalize table games at slots casinos. The law earmarks portions of the state tax on table game revenue for municipalities hosting the casinos. With state and local governments dealing with recession-caused revenue deficits, lawmakers were keen on spreading the table game tax wealth around to help their districts. 

The most specific breakdown for splitting any severance tax revenue is in a bill approved last year by the House Environmental Resources and Energy Committee. That bill would split a 40 percent share of revenues this way: 4.5 percent each to counties and municipalities where drillers are active, 5 percent for local bridge and road work, 15 percent to the state environmental fund supporting Growing Greener, 4 percent to a state hazardous waste cleanup fund, 2 percent each to the state game and fish and boating commissions and 3 percent to the state-run heating assistance program. 

When Sen. Robert Mellow, D-Peckville and Democratic colleagues recently unveiled budget-related proposals, they suggested that 15 percent of any severance tax revenue go to communities. They said other shares should be earmarked for Growing Greener, hazardous waste cleanup and the treating of wastewater from drilling. 

House Majority Leader Todd Eachus, D-116, Hazleton, wants portions of any tax revenue to go to communities and environmental protection, said spokesman Brett Marcy. 

If a severance tax is enacted, Sen. Lisa Baker, R-20, Lehman Twp. would give first priority for revenues to helping communities, environmental protection and regulatory oversight. 

"We would expect to negotiate as part of the budget process some agreement on how that money ought to be spent," said Rendell spokesman Gary Tuma. 
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